
State Water Resources Control Board

NOTICE OF CANCELLATION OF HEARING

The State Water Resources Control Board
Administrative Hearings Office had noticed for May 18, 2021 a

Public Hearing to determine whether to adopt an Order imposing
Administrative Civil Liability for Alleged Failure to File an

Annual Water Diversion and Use Report for 2019 Diversions under

Water Right License 3331 (Application A010811) of
Michael Preston Tenente (“Respondent”)

TO ALL PARTIES:

The State Water Resources Control Board (State Water Board), Administrative 
Hearings Office (AHO), received an e-mail on May 7, 2021 from Patrick Lewis, attorney 
for the Division of Water Rights Prosecution Team (PT), which advised the AHO that the 
PT will be withdrawing its complaint in this matter.  

Based on this message from the PT, the AHO cancels the hearing in this matter that 
was scheduled for May 18, 2021 at 1 pm.

Date: May 13, 2021     SIGNATURE ON FILE
Megan S. Knize
Hearing Officer

Enclosure:
-Service List
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SERVICE LIST

Michael Preston Tenente, Respondent
10051 Escalon Bellota Rd.
Escalon, CA 95320
miketenente@yahoo.com 
Certified Mail No. 7003 1680 0000 2966 3418

Julé Rizzardo, Assistant Deputy Director
Division of Water Rights
State Water Resources Control Board
Jule.Rizzardo@waterboards.ca.gov 

Patrick Lewis, Staff Counsel
Office of Enforcement
State Water Resources Control Board
Patrick.Lewis@Waterboards.ca.gov 

Kenneth Petruzzelli, Staff Counsel
Office of Enforcement
State Water Resources Control Board
Kenneth.Petruzzelli@Waterboards.ca.gov 

Robert Cervantes, Supervising WRC Engineer
Division of Water Rights
State Water Resources Control Board
Roberto.Cervantes@Waterboards.ca.gov 

Brian Coats, Senior WRC Engineer
Division of Water Rights
State Water Resources Control Board
Brian.Coats@Waterboards.ca.gov 
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